From: Peter Moffatt <mail@pmoffatt.net>

To: TBI Admin <admin@transitionblackisle.org>

Sent: 08/01/2021 20:42:53

Subject: Fw: Highland Council Pension Fund: A Charter for Responsible Investment



This message and the accompanying very comprehensive and well documented report, has been sent to us and presumably many other organisations in the Highlands, asking us to support their campaign to persuade Highland Council to exercise responsible control over investments made on their behalf by the Highland Council Pension Fund.  In particular they want the Council to incorporate in their 'Statement of Investment Principles' clear criteria regarding types of investments which should be made or avoided on ethical, environmental, social and governance grounds, and to ensure that these criteria are followed by fund managers actually making the investments.  These recommendations (they should really be demands),  are incorporated in a proposed 'Charter for Responsible Investment' which appears at the beginning and the end of the report.

 

I don't think Highland Palestine has members as such, but I have been a supporter for several years and attended some of their meetings and street events.  I recently wrote to Gordon Adam, Craig Fraser and Jennifer Barclay to enlist their support for Highland Palestine's spearhead campaign to get the Council to divest from the Pension Fund's £6.8 million holding in General Dynamics, which has supplied weapons which have been used against civilians in Gaza and Yemen.  I received a prompt supportive reply from Gordon Adam, a delayed supportive reply from Craig Fraser, and no reply at all from Jennifer Barclay.

 

The purpose of this email is to urge you all to read the report, and to propose that TBI express support in the strongest terms for Highland Palestine's campaign, and consider whether pressure or publicity might be brought to bear on the Council in other ways.  I think the importance of this issue is sufficient to outweigh the possible argument that it does not fall within what we normally regard as our objectives or areas of concern.  I would like to think that Highland Palestine's widening of the scope of their campaign by appealing for support from other organisations might help to bring about a positive result.

 

Peter.

